MINUTES OF THE DEWLISH PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HEL ON MONDAY 26TH SEPTEMBER 2022 AT DEWLISH VILLAGE HALL, COMMENCING 7.30PM


Present:	Cllrs B Ross, M Fell, A Fisher, A Barnett, J Booth

Chair:		Cllr C Uden

Clerk: 	Mrs A Crocker

Also present:	 3 members of the public

Public Participation

The issue of the ‘repaired’ culvert was raised. Having had the road closed for several weeks during the summer period to undertake the repairs to the culvert, the first time it rained, there was a torrent running down from Crawthorne and the area was flooded as usual. Highways suggested the installation of grips would assist with runoff and might solve the problem. Cllr Uden has been in contact with the Chief Engineer for Dorset Council regarding the repairs. It is proposed that a survey will be carried out to look at how the realignment of the road and culvert can be undertaken. The Engineer felt that the puddling on either side of the road was a long-standing issue and not something that would have been part of the repair works. The poor standard that the road was left in was also raised but Highways felt there was nothing serious and anything would be rectified when the road is levelled. A site meeting was requested but Highways visited the site without informing the Parish Council and said it would be better for the proposed works to be undertaken before a site meeting is held. Cllr Uden will continue to keep in contact with Dorset Highways. 

Mike Claydon has also contacted Highways three times. He informed them that the installation of six grips would be a waste of time and money. He measured the road at the Crawthorne turning and noted that it was 2.6 metres wide – the standard road width should be 4metres minimum. Should grips be installed, the first time a tractor and trailer goes past, the grips would be destroyed as the road is narrower than the width of the tractor. As soon as it rains, the road floods. The question was raised as to what work was undertaken during the five weeks the road was closed. Residents are requested to submit complaints via the Dorset Council website. 

It was suggested that the Parish Council contact the bus company and say that the road is unsafe. There are a number of school buses that use the route, and it would be worthwhile asking the schools to contact Highways as well. 

Cllr Uden has a direct line to the principal engineer and will give them two weeks to solve the problem before telephoning him. 

Relocation of the flagpole – a resident had requested that the flagpole should be in a more prominent position. However, once the proposed tree work is undertaken, the flagpole will be more visible. This matter will be raised again, following the tree work. 

Speeding through the village – would it help getting a petition? The current policy is to allow 20mph but in a very restricted area. This will be raised at a future meeting. 

1.	To receive apologies for absence 

22.77	Apologies had been received from Dorset Cllr Jill Haynes. 



2.	To receive declarations of disclosable pecuniary interest and confirm any dispensation requests 

22.78	No interests were declared at this stage. 

3.	Minutes of the previous meeting held on 25th July 2022 

22.79	A copy of the minutes had been issued to all members prior to the start of the meeting. Cllr Fisher proposed them to be a true and accurate representation of the meeting. This was seconded by Cllr Ross and agreed unanimously. The Chair signed the minutes in the presence of the meeting.

4.	Matters arising from those minutes – for report only 

22.80	Wessex Water were unable to attend the meeting and it is hoped they will now be attending the November meeting. 

5.	To receive the Dorset Councillor’s report 

22.81	Cllr Haynes was unable to attend the meeting, but a copy of her report had been forwarded to all members prior to the start of the meeting. No comments were made. 

6.	To receive reports on the following matters and to agree actions

22.82	Planning 

	No applications had been received.

22.83	Police, Traffic and Roads 

	Already covered under the public sector 

22.84	Parish Amenities and Rights of Way 

(i) To receive an update on the DMMO T710 – Mill Lane to Pound Lane – Cllr Fell has spent time going through the old minutes. Matters raised in the past related to the cutting of the hedgerows along the route of the path but there was nothing relating to the route itself. The records did show that a route for all motor vehicles occurs the other side of the Mill into Cheselbourne. There was a request for it to be changed but it was refused by Dorset Council. We are now left with the fact that there are no parish records relating to this section of the path. Cllr Fell suggested that a separate meeting is held with interested parties to collate all the information held within the village. This can then be brought back to the Parish Council so members can decide how to proceed. Cllr Fell and Uden will organise the meeting. 
ACTION: CLLRS UDEN & FELL


(ii) To review the list of stiles in need of repair 

Cllr Fisher reported that he had walked around the parish and found twenty-four stiles and numbered each one on the map. Four are in need of attention – the ones by the pub, behind the church, at the bottom of Chebbard Hill, and by Chebbard Farm. With regard to the latter, there is a right of way marked but the route has been obstructed by a hedge and barbed wire. 

The majority of the stiles in the parish are in good repair. 

The next step is to speak to the relevant landowners and, if the landowner is unknown, Rights of Way can be contacted. ACTION: CLLRS BOOTH & UDEN


(iii) To receive an update on the repairs to the bus shelter 

Cllr Uden has spoken to the Jubilee Chairman, and this is ongoing. 
22.85	Neighbourhood Plan update 

Cllr Fell attended the Hilton Parish Council meeting and at which they had a guest speaker from Dorset Planning. The Dorset Plan is not going to be produced until 2026. It is now down to the Parish Council to decide if they wish to proceed or wait until nearer 2026. 

Cllr Uden suggested sending a letter to every resident to gauge interest. The results will determine whether or not there is sufficient interest to call a village meeting. He and Cllr Fell will liaise with this. ACTION: CLLRS FELL & UDEN


22.86	Parish Surgeries 

This worked well in August but, unfortunately, no councillors were available at the September meeting. Cllr Uden will be attending the October surgery.

7.	Finance 

22.87	To agree the payment of accounts and note any income received 

	The following payments had been requested:

	HMRC		PAYE for August and September 2022			  46.00
	A Crocker	Salary for August and September 2022			193.50
	C Haskett	Grass cutting June 2022					  30.00

	A total of £269.50 payable from the Precept.

Cllr Fisher proposed the payments are made. This was seconded by Cllr Ross and agreed unanimously.

No income had been received since the previous meeting. It was noted that the Jubilee Committee is now in a position to pass the donation to the Parish Council. They require a list of items that can be covered, and the Clerk will organise this in conjunction with Cllr Uden. 
ACTION: CLLR UDEN & CLERK


22.88	To confirm the reconciliation of accounts and position against budget 

Copies of both reports had been tabled. Cllr Fell proposed the reports are accepted. This was seconded by Cllr Barnett and agreed unanimously.




8.	To agree the Asset Register 

22.89	A copy of the existing register had been issued to all members at the start of the meeting. Cllr Uden had undertaken an exercise to value all existing assets and produce an amended report. The Clerk will contact the Insurance Company accordingly to confirm how this will affect future insurance costs. ACTION: CLERK


	The Clerk will contact Dorset Council with regard to the transfer of the Bridge and the Green to the Parish Council.ACTION: CLERK



9.	To agree the cost of tree works for The Green and The Bridge sites 

22.90	The following quotes had been received:

The Green: Tree 1 – semi mature Beech tree; to raise the crown by approximately 1.50m; thin the crown by removing some crossover branches and clutter branches up to 10%; shape outer crown by pruning back branches no more than approximately a meter.

Tree 2 – Cockspur Thorn; to raise crown by approximately 30cm
										             Price: £340.00

The Bridge: Tree 1 – Norway Maple; to raise the crown by approximately 1.5m, thin crown by approximately 7% and cut back weighted and outreaching branches. Cut back branches from wires. 

										             Price: £230.00

All arisings are to be removed to the Dewlish bonfire site. It was suggested that the Cockspur Thorn is removed entirely as it is not an appropriate tree for the location. 

Cllr Fisher proposed the work is undertaken. This was seconded by Cllr Barnett and agreed unanimously. The Clerk will contact the contractor accordingly. ACTION: CLERK


10.	To receive an update on The Bridge 

22.91	Cllr Uden reported that he has found a seat suitable for the area at the top the grass bank. The steel bench will be installed, and the remainder of the turf will be put in place and underplanted with bulbs. Cllr Ross asked if it would be possible to have a plaque on the bench commemorating Joyce Baker, whose bench it was. Cllr Uden will liaise with Cllr Barnett and decide on the wording. 
ACTION: CLLRS UDEN & BARNETT

	The picnic table will be purchased for the Green. 

11.	To receive an update on the Local Bus Service initiative 

22.92	Cllr Fell had attended a meeting at on behalf of the Parish Council and the subsequent report and map had been issued to all members. They are now looking for people to confirm that they would use the service. Dorset Council is looking at all the small minibus that are currently under-utilised to see if they can be used for the rural services. 




12.	To consider setting up a team of volunteers to undertake odd jobs throughout the parish 

22.93	A number of people from the village have said they would be happy to undertake odd jobs around the village. There is a hard core of six to date. The jobs will include such things as grass cutting, painting signs, etc. Cllr Barnett has offered to take the lead on this. It was felt that this could be run for a year and then be reviewed. 
		
13.	To consider the relocation of the flagpole 

22.94	This has already been discussed. 

14.	Agenda items for the October meeting 

22.95		- Transfer of assets

15.	Date of the next meeting 

22.96	The next meeting will be held on Monday 24th October 2022 at Dewlish Village Hall, commencing 7.30pm.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 20:58hrs.
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Signed: ………………………………………………..
